
 

 

Kings Hill Golf Club 

Minutes of Seniors Section Committee Meeting 

20th May 2020 

Virtual Meeting via Zoom due to Covid 19  

(Golf Course closed 19th March – 14th May) 

Present:  Steve Hook (SH – Chair),  Peter Flack (PF), ),  Brian Tucker(BT), Mike Kavanagh (MK),  John 

Moss(JM),  Larry Davis(LD), Brian Duffy (BD),  Bill Grimley (BG), (JH), Dave Sealey (DS)  

Apologies: John Holt (JH) Ken Copleston (KC) 

1. Captaincy 

In line with the Mens and Ladies Captains, SH confirmed that he would be staying on for another 

year as captain of the seniors. 

 

2. Treasurer’s Report  

2.1 Finances . Our finances remained healthy with net available funds of £4652 

2.2 Tour. The tour in July has been cancelled. The venue and our £600 deposit have been carried 

forward to the corresponding date next year. The 36 former attendees had been offered a refund 

of their deposit less £16 to cover any potential loss of the club’s deposit but most people declined 

– instead preferring to carry forward their full amount to next year.. 

2.3 Captains Charity. BT confirmed that £2500 had been paid to SH’s charity. This was far higher than 

normal for this stage of the year thanks to the 3 club captains sharing out the charity money 

raised to date. 

2.4 New Treasurer. BT advised that he would be stepping down as Treasurer in October 2021. In 

preparation for this, he will be drawing up an action plan which includes a detailed list of what is 

expected procedurally from all organisers whose activities involve money. 

 

3. Prizes 

3.1 Although golf has recommenced, the clubhouse remains closed and no competitions will be held 

until further notice. BT suggested that, once we return to holding fun competitions, we should 

consider marking the occasion by holding a special event with additional prizes. PF to discuss 

options with BT.                   Action PF/BT 

 

4. Membership  

4.1 Levels: LD reported that membership of the section is now in excess of 150 – with 7 members 

having joined in the last few weeks.  

4.2 Tees Times: Concern was expressed that we were getting too large. However, it was noted that 

the club have said that, under normal conditions, we can have as many tee times as we require 

on a Thursday. At the moment, we have to play in 2 balls and not all seniors can get a slot - 

despite the club having extended our allocation. However, it was agreed that as competitions are 



 

 

not being organised at the moment, we did not see this as an issue. We would review the 

situation once things return more towards normality, enabling play in 3 or 4 balls again and no 

doubt some members would be returning to work.       Action SH 

4.3 Age Limit. The question of whether we should increase the sections age limit above the current 

50 was once again discussed. However, it was noted that the majority of our members were over 

70 and increasing the limit would only have a minimal impact on numbers. 

4.4 Section Membership Fee. Consideration was given as to whether we should increase this – 

particularly as there were concerns our Charity may be losing out at present as no competition 

fees are being collected. However, as noted earlier, the Charity has recently received a significant 

injection of funds and it was therefore agreed to keep it at £10. 

4.5 Two Starters.  It was noted that two starters may be needed for all competitions if we did see an 

increase in the average number of entrants. It was agreed that this would be kept under review. 

Starters are not necessary at the moment as the club are registering all players. Again, we need 

to keep this under review as to when we once more take this over.   Action SH 

 

5. Succession Planning 

5.1 Committee:  As a number of committee members will not be standing again at the next AGM, it 

was key to canvass our section to see if anyone was interested. SH to follow up discussions with 

those who have expressed an interest todate.       Action SH 

5.2 KVL Captain: Phil Lennon has advised that he will not be renewing his club membership this June 

and thus a new captain needs to be appointed for next summer. The position should ideally be 

filled prior to the KVL AGM in November.             Action SH/PF 

 

6. Competitions 

6.1 Regional Challenge. In view of the current uncertainty and the significant organisation involved if 

it was rescheduled, it was agreed to cancel this year’s competition 

6.2 Seniors Open. As above, it was agreed that this year’s Open would also be cancelled. MK to 

contact team representatives and advise our club.      Action MK 

6.3 Seniors Championship. It was agreed that this would be put back to September. SH to confirm 

dates.           Action SH 

6.4 Kent Seniors Pairs Championship:  This is scheduled to be held at Kings Hill in September. SH to 

ascertain current status.         Action SH 

6.5 Winter League and Eclectic : SH to liaise with JH to ascertain where we are with both of last 

winter’s competitions and agree a way forward.            Action SH/JH 

6.6 Seniors Competitions:  I All other competitions have been cancelled until further notice. 

6.7 Fun Competitions. Stableford and medal competitions can only be restarted once the V1 

terminal is accessible again – which could well be much sooner than the full opening up of the 

club house. However, it was noted that several of our fun competitions cannot be processed 

through V1 and would require manual processing. It was therefore noted that fun competitions 

may have to be limited during the early phases as we return more towards normality. 

6.8 Updating V1: I It was noted that V1 will need to be kept uptodate with any changes to the dates of 

our competitions to ensure the club does not double book.            Action BD 

 

 



 

 

7.  Problems with V1 

Many members were having problems trying to access V1 to book slots. It is clearly not capable of 

managing large numbers of people trying to book simultaneously, particularly so at the moment 

with slots being limited and more golfers being at home and wishing to play. The club are aware of 

the issues. 

  

8. Seniors Website 

As noted in previous meetings, neither the Men’s nor Ladies Section were interested in continuing 

to use the website but it was agreed that it was invaluable to the seniors section. We will therefore 

need to foot the annual fee (approx. £100) but it was not clear when this is next due. LD and BT to 

resolve.                Action LD/BT

  

9.  Actions Carried Forward 

The following actions are outstanding from the previous meeting and will be picked up once we 

return more towards normality. 

9.1 V1 Terminal. Investigate installing light over terminal.     Action MD 

9.2 Delayed Starts. Draw up detailed procedures for Pro-Shop    Action MD 

9.3 Gorse on RHS of 3rd Hole. Consider cutting back       Action MD 

9.4 GUR.  Introduce for Drainage Ditch on 10th                        Action SH/MD 

9.5 New Set Menus:  Review choices and particularly pricing.          Action BT/SH 

9.6 New Scratch Competition:  Trial date to be confirmed     Action JH 

9.7 Trophy Cabinet. Decision required.       Action ALL 

9.8 Starters. Members who avoid their duties       Action ALL 

9.9 Seniors Website.  Review format, content and agree ownership    Action ALL 

9.10 WHS Update.          Action DS 

 

 

10.  Date of Next Meeting;  TBC 

 


